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STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:  
Proposed Ordinance 2008-0346 would authorize King County’s sale of a portion of the Roads Services Division’s Renton Consolidated Office and Repair Facility.
SUMMARY:
King County’s Department of Transportation (DOT) Road Services Division (RSD) is the custodian for 68.04 acres of property in Renton, adjacent to the King County Renton Transfer Station.  The property is known as the Renton Consolidated Office and Repair Facility (CORF) and includes RSD maintenance buildings and storage yards.  
The city of Renton (Renton) has requested purchase of the 8.0162 acres within CORF, which lie immediately northwest of the transfer station, for use as a city parks maintenance facility (Renton’s Lot B).  The Executive has agreed to sell approximately eight acres to Renton at a purchase price of $2,255,646.77.  This amount is $314,353.23 lower than the appraised value of $2.57 million.  The $314,353.23 represents a credit to the county toward sewer connection permit fees the county would need to pay if it wishes to connect any new development on the CORF property to Renton’s sewer system.
Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.080, the council must approve sale of county-owned real property.  The proposed ordinance authorizes the King County Executive to execute the Purchase and Sale Agreement, which is included as Attachment B to the proposed ordinance. 

BACKGROUND:
Renton’s Lot B comprises approximately 8 acres within the Cassidy Cove plat map.  The remainder of the 60.02 acres of CORF are referred to as Lot A.  Some additional acreage at the south end of CORF, as well as the Renton King County Health Center and former district court (now Renton Technical College) parcels, remain undisturbed and are not included in the Cassidy Cove plat.

In 2005, the city initiated conversations with the county about acquiring unused or under-utilized property at King County Roads Maintenance Shop because Renton’s shops are at an adjacent property.  The city's primary basis for seeking additional property for city public works and maintenance was driven by a loss of property due to the state widening of SR-169. 
In 2006, as discussions with Renton progressed regarding possible purchase of Renton’s Lot B, the disposition of the sale proceeds was linked to Renton’s annexation of the West Hill / Skyway Potential Annexation Area, as envisioned in the Annexation Interlocal Agreement set forth in Ordinance 15681.  However, Renton chose not to ratify the agreement.  
UPDATE:
During the first hearing on this item (August 6, 2008), staff reported to the committee that Council’s legal counsel identified a number of legal issues that needed to be resolved.  The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office concurred that the transmitted agreement was problematic.  
Since early August, Executive and Prosecuting Attorney’s Office staff have been working to revise the agreements to address the concerns raised.  Revised documents were transmitted late on August 27th.  Given the recent transmittal of these documents, the Council’s legal review is still in progress. 
REASONABLENESS:

As the legal review of the revised Purchase and Sale Agreement and related documents is ongoing, this legislation is not yet ready for action.
INVITED:
Bob Cowan, Office of Management and Budget
Kathy Brown, Facilities Management Division
Linda Dougherty, Roads Services Division
ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0346
2. Fiscal Note
3. Transmittal Letter, dated June 13, 2008
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